FIRST EVANGELICAL CHURCH 2022-2023 REPORT OF THE DEACONS May 21, 2023

The Deacon's at First Evan thank you for the opportunity to serve the body - we feel and need your prayers as we move forward together.

We are responsible for four funds:

- Ministry
- Missions
- Building and grounds
- Benevolences

Each of our 21 Deacons has an area of responsibility-including working with Pastors and Directors. The Benevolence Committee led by Chuck Downs, has been able to support many financial needs of our church body.

Things we have worked on this year:

- Improving the lighting in the East parking lot
- Working on the heating and cooling of the building
- Upgrades to the TV monitoring system and others.

The Deacons have two members on the Pastoral Search Team of seven:

- Ralph Hughes
- Jim Graham,Jr.

We continue to strive together for our God and First Evan.

Blessings,

Jim Graham, Jr. Chairman of the Deacon Board